
June 4, 2020 

TO: Boards of County Commissioners 

County Health Directors 

FROM: Diane Eve 

Regional Director 

Rocky Mountain National Association of Theatre Owners (RMNATO) 

Re:  Colorado Movie Theaters 

On behalf of the Rocky Mountain National Association of Theatre Owners (RMNATO), representing 105 movie 

theaters in Colorado, we are urging you to please take action to ensure the survival of our industry and save the jobs 

of over 3,030 Coloradans.  

RMNATO has outlined recommended social distancing and sanitation practices which have been incorporated into 

variances issued to certain county governments allowing for the re-opening of movie theaters in a safe and 

responsible manner (see enclosed Prowers County Public Health Order following this cover letter). We are urging 

all local governments to act and not omit movie theaters from re-opening variance requests.  

With the Governor’s June 1, 2020 announcement regarding the Updated Safer at Home Executive Order draft 

guidance on houses of worship, personal recreation, and outdoor industries, we were deeply disappointed that movie 

theaters were not included.  Again, since a handful of counties have already received variances allowing for 

 re-openings, we had hoped the Executive Order would include them. 

The Governor’s Policy Office has suggested that we work directly with local governments and their health 

departments to include movie theaters in their local variance requests.  We would submit that the practices and 

procedures outlined in the variances that have been granted ensure very detailed measures and protocols which 

provide protection to the public and employees.  In addition we’d like to emphasize that the Governor’s Executive 

Order related to the requirements outlined for “Places of Worship” under the draft guidance most closely relates to 

theater operations with regards to social distancing, masks, cleaning practices, symptom screening for staff, and 

movement of patrons, creating a “touchless” experience.   

The summer movie season is one of the most significant periods of operation for movie theater owners who, like so 

many other industries and small businesses, were devastated by complete shutdown due to the pandemic and the 

attending cessation of revenues. The health and safety of patrons and employees remain the main priority for 

exhibitors, and we seek the opportunity to reopen our theaters safely and responsibly. Thank you for your 

consideration. 

I am happy to answer any questions. Please contact me at 509.993.3583 or via email at 

regional.director@rmnato.com. 

Enclosure: Prowers County Public Health Order 1 2020 
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